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Fareham has been safe in CONSERVATIVE hands for 23 years 

If you re-elect me, I will continue to: 

REPRESENT constituents’ views on local    
matters irrespective of political persuasion 

SUPPORT local businesses and charities  

PRACTISE and encourage open communication 
by any appropriate means  

BE PUBLICLY accessible at least monthly to 
discuss issues and ideas  

CONTINUE to produce the IN TOUCH         
newsletter for Hill Head and Stubbington residents 

FIGHT to protect as much countryside in the Ward 
from housing development as possible  

RESPOND to your letters, telephone calls,         
e-mails and texts within 48 hours.  

 

Conservative councillors and candidates pictured at the new          

Abbey Meadows play area. 

Steve is always happy to meet and talk with  

residents about any issues they have. 

Discussing the  airfield with the chairman of the       

Daedalus Aviation & Heritage Group. 

I have lived in Hill Head and Stubbington for the last 31 

years and before retiring worked as a MOD civil servant 

in aircraft engineering for 47 years. I have had the     

honour of spending the last 4 years as the local         

councillor for Hill Head and have several roles in the 

community including the management board of Crofton 

Community Centre and Council representative on the 

advisory committee at the Stubbington Study Centre. I 

also serve on the housing scrutiny panel and I am the 

chairman of the Daedalus scrutiny panel and deputise on 

several  other panels. I am a trustee of the Hammond 

Hall Memorial Trust and the Sir Randall Cremer Trust. 

I enjoy meeting residents in the village centre to discuss 

issues or to chat in general and I certainly would not wish 

to live anywhere else. To be elected again would allow 

me to continue representing local residents and to use 

the knowledge I have gained in the last four years across 

a broad spectrum of subjects. 
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ON THURSDAY MAY 5 PLEASE VOTE FOR  

STEVE DUGAN 
Working for the Hill Head Community 

Steve with Jacquie Needham, the candidate 

for Stubbington, in the village at one of the 

regular Conservative surgeries. 



CONSERVATIVES HAVE GOT SO MUCH MORE TO OFFER 

FAREHAM’S ECONOMY 

Hundreds of new jobs created at the Solent Airport at Daedalus; we will enable       

thousands more with Solent Airport being self-supporting as flight numbers grow.      

We will pursue the publicly supported visions to enhance both Fareham and     

Portchester shopping centres. The council does not set rates or rents, but as our high 

streets change towards leisure and eating as well as shops, we must change too, and 

offer what support we can, especially as we encourage recovery after the COVID-19        

pandemic.                            

We will continue our Live 

Love Local  campaign to   

support local shops. 

We will keep car parking free 

in all local shopping areas. 

We have built Holly Hill Leisure Centre, have  modernised 

Fareham Leisure Centre and are rebuilding Ferneham 

Hall as a modern arts and entertainment complex-

Fareham Live. We will upgrade all  playgrounds, having 

built new ones at Holly Hill,  Daedalus Common and   

Abbey Meadows. We’ll continue to support youth services 

via Y-Services. We will  continue to improve safety and 

security in Fareham Town Centre with a zero tolerance of 

begging and anti-social behaviour and new CCTV     

cameras and patrols.  

We will continue to campaign for minor injuries treatment, elderly care and maternity 

beds at Fareham Community Hospital as well as finding a public transport solution. 

We are working hard to ensure that a South Hampshire 

Green Belt is created including the Meon and              

Stubbington/South Fareham countryside strategic gaps 

which would prevent further housing development. We will 

maximise the development levels on brownfield sites.    

We will deliver Welborne’s 6,000 homes and infrastructure 

to serve Fareham’s housing needs, removing the need to 

find even more land to build them elsewhere. We will 

adopt a new Local Plan accommodating the government’s 

housing demands but lobby to reduce any need to have 

housing that is not necessary to meet Fareham’s needs.  

We will continue to deliver as much truly affordable housing as possible and have    

underway the biggest council house building programme in Fareham for decades. 

FAREHAM’S COMMUNITY 

FAREHAM’S HOUSING 

We have worked with the highway authority to bring forward over 

£100 million of roads investment: 

Stubbington Bypass, Newgate Lane  North and South, St Margaret’s 

Roundabout, Peel Common Roundabout and A27 dual carriageway 

from Segensworth to Fareham. 

We will continue to work through the  planning process to get further 

improvements to our road system paid for by developers. 

Now that our pledge that not a brick will be laid at Welborne until     

infrastructure funding, including full funding for J10 on to the M27, is in 

place has been fulfilled we will work with infrastructure providers to 

ensure the timely provision of that infrastructure. We also intend to 

extend the Eclipse bus rapid transit service around the borough including Welborne 

We froze the Council Tax for 7 years and have recently been  

increasing it by just a penny a day for the FBC element giving us 

the 5th lowest council tax in the country.  

That is our pledge for the future. 

We invest in commercial property in Fareham, which brings bene-

fits in terms of keeping Council Tax low and preserving excellent 

services. 

We only raise 16% of overall spending from Council Tax and are 

very careful with your money, which is why we continue to set 

almost the lowest district council tax in the country while providing 

some of the best services, costing less than £3 per week for the average home.  

We have  delivered our pledge to ban the use of single use plastics by 

the Council and we are committed to the Council achieving net zero 

carbon by 2030 and will have delivered a carbon reduction plan. Actions 

not words.  

We will work with the police to see zero tolerance of pavement parking 

which is both         anti-social and dangerous as well as more action on 

antisocial behaviour. 

We are running an anti littering campaign across the Borough as we 

spend over £1m    keeping it clean and tidy-”No more rubbish excus-

es!”.                                                  

We aim to introduce a recycling scheme for pots, tubs and trays as well 

as food waste and we will continue a massive programme of tree planting on Council land. 

FAREHAM’S TRANSPORT 

FAREHAM’S FINANCES 

FAREHAM’S ENVIRONMENT 

Conservatives spend every penny of your money wisely — that’s why you pay one of the lowest council taxes in England 
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I have known Steve Dugan for the past four 
years and have grown to appreciate the  
extent of his commitment to the local   
community, as an elected councillor and as 
a local resident. He is a very approachable 
and  supportive representative and is      
passionate about the resolution of local  
issues in the Hill Head and Stubbington   
area. I have worked with Steve on specific 
projects associated with Crofton             
Community Association, based at the    
Stubbington Community Centre, where he 
is FBC’s  representative on the Management       
Committee. His sage advice and willingness 
to engage, listen and take positive action is 
always appreciated.  

Malcolm Lewis, MBE 

I have known Councillor Steve Dugan for 
approximately 25 years, both as a work        
colleague and friend, and more recently as 
our local representative.  Steve has a very 
approachable nature and is extremely easy 
to work with. He has the ability to listen to 
specific individual needs and will always 
provide a candid honest answer to            
issues.  He is prepared to take time to     
investigate all aspects of a problem and will 
offer you a balanced view. 

Steve Murray (Hill Head resident) 

 

Email: sdugan@fareham.gov.uk 

Phone: 07306 533072 

Facebook: @CllrSteveDugan 

DEDICATED TO HIS WARD 

CONTACT STEVE 

ANY TIME 
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